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A Message from the Chairperson! 

Dear Members, 

 
Welcome to the New Year. Hopefully it will see 
continued increase in interest in goats & create new 
business opportunities for all. 
  
The Board held their first meeting for 2016 on 
Thursday 4th Feb 2016.  
 
Minutes 
The Minutes of the previous meeting of the Board (Dec 17th 2015) will be 
loaded on the website shortly. 
 
Welcome 
The Board are pleased to welcome two new members this month from Qld 
& NSW. 
 
Newsletter 
Judith requires articles, stories, funnies, show results and photos for 
inclusion in the Newsletter.  Member contributions go along in making the 
newsletter informative and interesting. If there is a particular topic of 
interest that you would like included, please contact Judith: 
judithdaloisio@yahoo.com.  
 
Breeder workshops & Judging Schools 
I would encourage any members who wish to attend Training Days or 
Judging Schools to contact their State Branch Breed Development Portfolio 
holder or the Federal Board, so we can gauge where the majority of 
interest lies. 
People willing to host a Workshop or Judging School are always much 
needed and are invited to inform the Board of their willingness to be a host 
for future Schools. 
BGBAA Schools, Training Days, Workshops etc need to be approved by the 
Board and open to interested members. 
Judith has again managed to secure funding from MLA to hold another 
Goat Meat Workshop with speakers and a farm visit . At this stage the day 
will hopefully be held at the Regatta Centre Nagambie Victoria in August 
2016 More news on this later we hope. 
I would encourage all senior Judges to invite a Junior Judge to join you in 
the ring at any Judging appointments you may have.   
Classification days are also available and these need to be booked in. 
Please contact Lynn Wickenden: lynnwicko@hotmail.com for further 
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information.  
 
Show-time 
Sydney Royal entries are now closed & everyone has been busy sorting through their animals trying 
to choose a team. Now the preparation work starts, feeding, grooming, feeding, washing, feeding, 
hoof trimming & of course feeding! Good luck to all, it is a huge expense each year but hopefully the 
world will see a snapshot of the best this country has to offer. We are currently sorting through 
ƻǇǘƛƻƴǎ ƻŦ ǾŀǊƛƻǳǎ ǇǊƻŘǳŎǘǎ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ .ǊŜŜŘ IǳǘΦ IƻǇŜŦǳƭƭȅ ŀƭƭ aŜƭƛǎǎŀΩǎ ƘŀǊŘ work on 
Promotions will mean we can make a profit this year. Again members will be offered the opportunity 
to place Business Cards etc in the Breed Hut for the public to pick up. 
 
Social Media 
I would encourage all members who have a Facebook account, to make use of the BGBAA Facebook 
page. Stories and pictures are free worldwide advertising for your stud, so be seen! 
 
Other News 
The Tribunal set up to deal with a recent complaint received reached a decision & submitted their 
findings & recommendation to the Board. Unfortunately with the complaint arriving near the end of 
the year, it has taken longer than hoped to reach a conclusion. I would like to thank the Tribunal 
members for offering their time to look into this matter.  
 
It is encouraging to see quite a few members attending/networking & advertising their businesses 
internationally recently, well done to all & keep up the Australian connection. Happy travels.  
 
The next meeting of the board will be Thursday 17th March 2016. 
Kind Regards, 
 
Lynn Wickenden 
Chairperson & Classification Director  
 

BGBAA NEWSLETTER PUBLICATION DATES AND DEADLINES 2016  

PUBLICATION DATE DEADLINE 

April 29, 2016 April 20, 2016 

June 30, 2016 June 22, 2016  

August 30, 2016 August 24, 2016 

October 31, 2016 October 26, 2016 

December 27, 2016 December 21, 2016 

Please contact any of the following Portfolio representatives with photos, articles, events to be 
published in the Newsletters. Your input is appreciated! 

 

NEWSLETTER CONTACTS 

DIRECTOR OF COMMUNICATIONS 
AND EDUCATION 

W¦5L¢I 5Ω![hL{Lh 
PH: (03) 5797 3232  
Mob: 0437 800 308 
Email: judithdaloisio@yahoo.com 
 

 VIC/TAS  PORTFOLIO 
REPRESENTATIVE 

NERIDA TULL 
PH: (03) 5794 1507  
Mob: 0427 941 507 
Email: parraboers@bigpond.com 

mailto:judithdaloisio@yahoo.com
mailto:parraboers@bigpond.com
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NSW REPRESENTATIVE TRACEY WOODS 
PH: (02) 6859 2956 
Email: tracey@pacificaboergoatstud.com.au 
  

QLD REPRESENTATIVE REBECCA BROOKS 
PH: (07) 5427 0623 
Email: bec@barookaboergoats.com.au 
 

SA REPRESENTATIVE MELISSA JOHNSON 
Email: emjay58au@yahoo.com.au 
 

 
Editors Note: Any text to web sites which is blue and underlined is a hyperlink. When clicked within 
this PDF file it will automatically go to that website. 
 

 

SEYMOUR EXPO REPORT 

Once again BGBAA Victoria was invited to participate in the Seymour Expo held from Friday 19th to 

Sunday 21st February, 2016. A change in executive management in the Seymour Agricultural Society 

resulted in us having two talks with a display on one day (Sunday) instead of talks on both days of 

the weekend.  

Predictably Hot and with less foot traffic than in previous years, although I understand Friday was 

unusually well attended. Also a very light representation overall with the goats as Seven Hills and 

their goat cuisine were noticeably absent and even the dairy goats had a smaller representation than 

usual. 

Attendances for the talks had been standing room only in previous years, however  attendance at 

ǘŀƭƪǎ ǿŀǎ ǾŜǊȅ ƭƛƎƘǘ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ǎǇŜŀƪŜǊǎΦ ¦ƴŦƻǊǘǳƴŀǘŜƭȅ ǘƘŜ ά!ƭǘŜǊƴŀǘƛǾŜέ ǎƛŘŜ ƻŦ ŦŀǊƳƛƴƎ ǿƘƛŎƘ 

was always exemplified by the Expo has been seriously missing now for some years and this year it 

was particularly noticeable. There is now more machinery and equipment on site and less 

handicrafts and innovative farming techniques.  

Thanks to Nerida Tull, Parra Boers, (Victorian Chairperson and Secretary) and Patricia Filipetto, Icaldi 

Farm, for their assistance and contributions on the day. 

Unfortunately I forgot to take photos! 

WǳŘƛǘƘ 5Ω!ƭƻƛǎƛƻ 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:tracey@pacificaboergoatstud.com.au
mailto:bec@barookaboergoats.com.au
mailto:emjay58au@yahoo.com.au?subject=BGBAA%20Website%20Enquiry
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By Vicki Mitchell 

The United Arab Emirates, in the eastern part of the Arabian Peninsula, extends along part of the 
Gulf of Oman and the southern coast of the Arabian Gulf. Its neighbours are Saudi Arabia to the west 
and south, Qatar to the north, and Oman to the east. 

The United Arab Emirates was formed in 1971 by seven emirates known as the Trucial StatesτAbu 
Dhabi (the largest), Dubai, Sharjah, Ajman, Fujairah, Ras al-Khaimah, and Umm al-Qaiwain. In 
addition to a federal president and prime minister, each emirate has a separate ruler who oversees 
the local government. 

Before oil was discovered in the 1950s the UAE's economy was dependent on fishing and a declining 
pearl industry. But since 1962, when Abu Dhabi became the first of the emirates to begin exporting 
oil, the country's society and economy have been transformed. 
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Marz Andrew and I recently attended the 2nd UAE Boer Goats exhibition held from 6th -11th 
December 2015. We arrived early Saturday morning to Dubai airport and met by Saif Alkaabi and 
Yusri Al Yaarubi. Stephan Milan and Kobus Lotter arrived about 1 hour later and then after a 
refreshing coffee we headed to our accommodation. 

The purpose of the exhibition is for breeders in the UAE to network, exchange ideas and gain 
information about Boer goats with the help from Australian & South African breeders.  Everyone is 
welcome to attend the event whether they come for the whole week or just to attend the show and 
sale held at the conclusion of the week. 

The first thing we noticed was the interesting and amazing designs in the buildings everywhere. 
There are no limits to the shape or style to the buildings with amazing colours used in the glass. The 
people are very friendly and welcoming towards all.  
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!ƴƻǘƘŜǊ ǘƘƛƴƎ ǿŜ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ǊŜŀƭƛȊŜ ǿŀǎ ƭŜŦǘ ƘŀƴŘ ŘǊƛǾŜΦ /Ǌƻǎǎing roads became and adventure as you 
ǿŜǊŜ Ŏƻƴǘƛƴǳŀƭƭȅ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǿǊƻƴƎ ǿŀȅ ŜŀŎƘ ǘƛƳŜ ȅƻǳ ǘǊƛŜŘ ǘƻ ŎǊƻǎǎ ǘƘŜ ǊƻŀŘΦ Lǘ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƘŜƭǇ ȅƻǳǊ 
cause when admiring the high class cars that were driving past at high speed. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Farm Visit  

The 1st ŦŀǊƳ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ǿŀǎ ǘƻ ¸ǳǊǎƛ !ƭ ¸ŀŀǊǳōƛΩǎ ǎǘǳŘ- Capital Stud at Abu Dhabi. It was amazing to see 
farm plots in basically desert sand growing maize, tomatoes and other crops and of goats and also 
sheep. All the goats are looking very contented and relaxed. Yusri has done very well in the short 
ǘƛƳŜ ƘŜ Ƙŀǎ ƘŀŘ Ƙƛǎ ƘŜǊŘ ƻŦ ƎƻŀǘǎΦ  /ƭŀǎǎƛŦƛŎŀǘƛƻƴǎ ǿŜƴǘ ǿŜƭƭ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƴƛƎƘǘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ άфέ ǎŎƻǊŜ ǿŀǎ 
given by Kobus and Stefan to a doe with her hindquarters being the best feature.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



February 2016 Newsletter Page 7 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tourist Day 

We were able to be given the opportunity to visit 
the Grand Mosque which is made from white 
marble, gold, precious gems as well other types of 
marble sourced from around the world. No matter 
what religion or faith background you may be 
from, it is an impressive sight. The carpet in the 
main prayer hall is considered to be the world's 
largest carpet This carpet measures 5,627 m2, and 
was made by around 1,200-1,300 carpet knotters. 
The weight of this carpet is 35 ton and is 
predominantly made from wool (originating from 
New Zealand and Iran). There are 2,268,000,000 
knots within the carpet and it took approximately 
two years to complete.  
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After the tour of the Grand Mosque we then travelled to the Emirates Palace. It is the most luxurious 
hotel in Abu Dhabi. Originally, the hotel was constructed to accommodate the leaders of Gulf 
Cooperation Council when they come to Abu Dhabi for their annual summit. The hotel has royal suits 
and meeting rooms to host the summit, but the hotel has been always open to tourists and guests. 
The Crown Prince was actually conducting a meeting whilst we were there. Very upmarket here, you 
can have a cappuccino topped with 24 carat gold flakes.  

 
We then had a quick visit to Ferrari World.  There you could hear 
the roar of engines as cars fly around the tracks.  The Maserati 
teams were testing their vehicles well into the night.  

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Next on the trip was the Sheikh Zayed Heritage Festival It 
is an annual festival that celebrates UAE heritage. It is 
named after the late Sheikh Zayed who was the founding 
father of UAE and the first UAE president. There all types 
of produce and handicrafts on show.  Other countries 
also participate in the exhibition. A highlight of the 
exhibition for us was the falconry club.   

  


